
DRAFT  
PTO Minutes from: 
2/5/2018 

In Attendance: 
Laura Thomas – President, Jenny Montgomery - Co-Secty, 
Terri Mertz - Treasurer, Tom Mullally - Sports Boosters and 
Post Prom, Abbe Gunnink - Senior signs and Sign-up 
Genius 

Meeting commenced at 6:55 p.m. 

President’s Report 
Laura Thomas -Laura reviewed the last couple of events put on 
the by the PTO. The Teacher/Conference dinner in November. 
The PTO gave a Holiday note to each staff member at North 
with 2 tickets to Zanie’s Comedy Club and a raffle for an 
opportunity to win a trial membership to a local gym. PTO was 
present on Future Freshman night in January. Laura is trying to 
get the PTO visible to our North community. 

The upcoming events are: Valentine’s day staff treats. Our 
Potbelly Fundraisers, those upcoming are: 2/22, 2/27, and 3/1 
and Post Prom. 

Treasurer’s Report 
Terri Mertz reviewed the report and bank statement for review 
and approval. They were approved. Terri let us know that 
Potbelly could potentially not reach our projected budget since 



we now have to make sure those who attend mention that they 
are with North (or show the flyer). We will see what happens but 
this is unfortunate and may be a reason to seek out another food 
fundraiser. 

Committee Chair Reports 

Boosters - Tom Mullally. Lift-a-Thon was last weekend and a 
great success. The weight room is used extensively on the off-
season. This may be helping with our fantastic year on SCN 
sports. 

Post Prom - Tom Mullally.  Prom organizing is in full swing and 
going well. The theme this year is Harry Potter. The them seems 
to be very popular and lots of kids are involved. The next post 
prom meeting is next week, February 12th at 6:30 at Christ 
Community Church. Tom working hard on all the details. 

Senior Signs - Abbe Gunnink. We discussed this year’s senior 
signs. We have decided to leave the space on the signs for 
parents to fill in the student’s name, if desired. Abbe will be in 
touch with the administration to get the final details, ie, the 
number of students graduating and a statement to be included in 
the senior letter. They will be put out on Memorial Day 
weekend. The PTO needs someone to take over this committee 
as it is, unfortunately, Abbe’s last year.  



DPTO -Jenny Montgomery.  The major topic has been the 
elementary redistricting and closing of the Fox Ridge. Not much 
to do with the high-school population. The next DPTO meeting 
is February 13th at 7:00PM at the district building. 

Student Council was unable to attend but sent this report: 

“Sorry I could not make it to the meeting. My report for student 
council is that the Amazing Race is coming up on the 17th. It is 
an event run by the Sophomores and is like a miniature version 
of the Amazing Race TV show, with different clues and 
challenges spread throughout the school. The Juniors are 
working on Prom and Mr. SCN, the prom theme will be A Night 
in Paris. We will be in contact about possible help for ticket 
sales. The boys for Mr. SCN have been chosen! The freshman 
just completed their service project “Hoodies for the Homeless” 
and it was widely successful. The Seniors are working on the 
senior events and planning for those. That’s it for student 
council.” 

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 

The next PTO meeting is Monday, March 5rd, at 7:00 p.m. 
in the LRC. The topic will be the results of the district 
survey. 

Please join us!!


